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February 11, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council are two motions confirming the appointment of two community representatives to the Communities of Opportunity (COO) Interim Governance Group (IGG). The COO IGG was created to provide strategic planning oversight and recommendations to the COO founders, King County and Seattle Foundation, in support of community-identified strategies that will increase social, racial, economic and health equity so that all people and communities in King County can thrive and prosper. 
These two appointments respond to Ordinance 18220, which adds two community appointments to the existing COO IGG that reflect the demographic characteristics of communities and that would qualify for funding under COO guidelines. The community representatives for appointment are grassroots organizers or activists with relevant experience regarding social, racial, economic and health inequities and have lived in or worked in a community which would qualify for COO funding. Ordinance 18220 requests the submission of two names for these appointments by February 15, 2016 via motions. Attachment A to each motion is the individual’s biography and resume. This letter serves as the appointment letter for the two new community representative appointments to the IGG. 
The immediate work for the COO IGG is to serve as the advisory board for the development of the structure of the permanent Governance Group and the transition plan to that successor permanent Governance Group, and to collaborate with the Executive to develop the implementation plan for the COO elements of the Best Starts for Kids Levy, both of which will be transmitted to the Council by June 1, 2016 via an ordinance.
These two appointments support the King County Strategic Plan goal of public engagement by expanding opportunities to seek input, listen and respond to community residents. These appointments also further the work of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.
Thank you for your consideration of these two motions. I look forward to working with the Council, the COO Interim Governance Group and the community as we work together to ensure the health and well-being of our children, youth, families and communities.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN: Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
